[image: ]
3 Min speech Full Council.
Good Evening Members and Councillors,
Save Our Heath Lands Campaign Group has been attending meetings, lobbying councillors and telling the Council the hard truth on why Heathlands does not work for two years.
We chose Save Our Heath Lands because it shortens to SOHL – standing for SOHL of our countryside, SOHL of our community.
So why does Maidstone Council want to destroy Lenham’s SOHL?
If Heathlands is such a great plan then I ask members why are you not suggesting that Heathlands be built in your own backyard?
Cllr Gooch famously said to me when I suggested this to her,   ohhh nooo, no it would give me sleepless nights.  Well what do you think this bad plan is doing to the residents of Lenham and Surrounding villages?
Cllr Burton, leader of the Council,  what about you? If Garden settlements are the way forward for Maidstone why are you not supporting the garden settlement plan for Marden which is the most shovel-ready to go ahead?  It has been rated top of the bunch by your own independent consultants.
Cllr Grigg and Clark,  all the points you brought up at Monday’s SPI for why Leeds Langley should be taken out of the plan. Heathlands is that and worse.  So why are you not asking for Heathlands to be taken out of the plan?
Cllr Webb, rather than telling residents to be quiet maybe you should listen to them, they are trying to tell you the truth, or do you not care about the truth?
Cllr Munford, if you were so worried about your 5 Year housing land supply then why are you supporting a plan where one of your biggest allocations is undeliverable?
Cllr Russell, you have campaigned against garden settlements and said in your election literature that you passionate about preventing over-development in our unique villages. So why are you not passionate about over-development outside Marden? 
Cllr Garten,  sometimes you need to take a breath before writing to residents You come across as a hypocrite when there’s still a video circulating online telling residents in 2015 that Lenham is an idyllic medieval village that should be preserved and not become Maidstone’s housing dumping ground. 
Lib Dems, you say you are all about protecting the environment and dealing with Climate Change. Why are you supporting a plan that removes over 1,400 acres of greenfield land.
Conservatives, your leader was telling this Council only last week that Climate change should be at the core of every decision this Council makes. How does that sit with the decision you are about to take tonight on the Local Plan? 
19 new councillors were elected in May of this year. The majority, if not all, campaigned on protecting the environment and green space. You need to honour that commitment tonight to residents who voted for you. 
We have heard over and over again how it is not this council’s fault. It is because of national government targets.  But this council can not blame national government for bad decisions and bad planning.
Tonight you all have a responsibility to not let this bad plan progress any further – Vote No. 
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